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 First United Methodist Church                                                                                                
   of Gilbert 
 

  CHURCH HISTORY 
Established as an official church August 15, 1915 our church 
has a strong history of serving the needs of the community 
in which we live.  The 2015 Centennial Celebration theme 
 of “Serving Through the Generations” reflects the 
loving hands and hearts of this congregation.  Over the years 
we have become a church family as we come together to 
serve all generations in Christian love. 
 

In 1907 founding members of  First United Methodist Church 
of Gilbert were meeting on the schoolhouse porch of Gilbert 

Township in the Arizona Territory.  Arizona Territory was signed into statehood on February 
14, 1912 by President William Howard Taft.  Gilbert incorporated as a Town on July 6, 1920 with 
Everett Wilbur as the first mayor. 
 

Mayor Wilbur was a forward thinking and kindhearted man who was a dedicated member of 
the Methodist Church.  He was instrumental in acquiring our famous Gilbert Water Tower be-
tween 1925 and 1927.  Ethyl Wilbur Mastin, the daughter of Wilbur and Nelly Wilbur,  remained 
an active part of this church until her death in 2010. 
 

Hanging in the narthex of our sanctuary you can enjoy a timeline of our church starting from 
1907 and continuing through our Centennial Celebration in 2015.  These framed pictures that 
depict our history were donated by our Women’s Christian Fellowship.  There are many  
members of this fellowship who were friends with and served with Ethyl Wilbur Mastin.   
 

This is a church with much-blessed roots.  May you be blessed in your time with this church 
family as we continue a 
history of serving 
through the generations. 
 

Peace be with you, 
Therese Shaw Pineda   
Church Historian 
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Celebrate Veteran’s Day by sending Photos of your veteran in his or her  

uniform and what they look like now. 

 
Please send them to pastordiamond@gilbertumc.org.  So that the we all can celebrate our 

true heroes ….our veterans!  

Please send in your  pictures   

before November 3rd  

so we can prepare the proper  

Celebration for those who  

fought 

 for our freedom! 

If you want a Upper Room 

 Disciplines for 2020    

please call the office  

480-892-9166.   

 

We will be taking orders for them this 

year. It can be ordered  in 

 large print $18.  

or  

regular  print 15.   

 

“It is a good daily devotional that I have 

used for years” Kathy receptionist   
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FAQs about Flu season: 
 

What is Influenza (Flu)? 

Flu is a contagious respiratory illness  
caused by influenza viruses that infect  
the nose, throat, and sometimes the  
lungs. It can cause mild to severe illness, 
and at times can lead to death.  
 

What are symptoms of the Flu? 

Fever, chills, cough, sore throat, runny  
or stuffy nose, muscle aches,  
headaches, and fatigue.  Vomiting is more common in children.   
 

Do I really need a flu vaccine every year? 

Yes.  CDC recommends a yearly flu vaccine for just about every one 6 months or older.  
A person’s immune protection from vaccination declines over time, so an annual  
vaccination is needed to get the best protection against the flu.  The flu viruses are  
constantly changing, so the formulation of the flu vaccine is updated each year.  
 

When do I get a flu vaccine? 
Get vaccinated early in fall, before flu begins spreading in your community since it takes 
about two weeks after vaccination for antibodies to develop in the body and provide 
protection against flu. Vaccination is recommended by the end of October, but it is still 
beneficial and should continue to be offered throughout into January. 
 

How can I prevent Flu? 

Flu vaccine prevents millions of illnesses and doctor’s visits each year.  In 2016-2017, flu 
vaccination prevented an estimated 5.3 million influenza illnesses.  An annual seasonal 
flu vaccine is the best way to protect against the flu. Additionally, please consider the 
pneumonia vaccine as well.  Unfortunately, about 50,000 people die from pneumonia 
each year in the United States. Adults 65 years or older are more likely to get  
pneumonia. 
 

How do flu vaccines work? 

Flu vaccines cause antibodies to develop in the body about two weeks after vaccination. 

These antibodies provide protection against infection with the viruses that are in the 

vaccine.  The seasonal flu vaccine protects against the influenza viruses that research 

indicates will be most common during the upcoming season.  
 

All information obtained from Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC.gov). 

Helping the Church stay Healthy   
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  FUMC of Gilbert Preschool            Gilbert preschool                   @gilpreschool 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

What’s been going on? 
During September, we learned about Noah and how he obeyed God.  Our bible verse was, 
“Obey your Father and Mother, for this is Right! Eph.6.1”.  We did many fun activities with  
animals and rainbows and made rainbow bread for snack!  We also enjoyed a visit from the 
Gilbert Fire department! We love their visit each year and truly appreciate their service in our 
community! In October, we learned about pumpkins, prepared for the fall festival and planted 
the preschool garden.  This year, we’ll grow two different kinds of lettuce, carrots and snap 
peas! 
 

 
“Preschool Fall Festival – Happy Fall to All”- On Oct. 24th in our Activity Center, 60  
preschoolers and their families enjoyed dinner together and played carnival games. Our  
preschoolers dresses as pumpkins and scarecrows and performed 4 fall themed songs for their 
audience. What an amazing night! Thank you to our committee members and all the parents 
who helped with this event, we appreciate you!  Thank you to many preschool alumni for help-
ing out with the games! 

 
 
What’s coming up? 
 
This November, we’ll talk about all the things that we are thankful for!  We’ll learn about the 
letters T and A  and make Thanksgiving placemats.  The PreK students enjoy a feast together, 
share what they are thankful for and snack on Friendship Mix.   In December, we’ll have our 
annual Christmas program in the sanctuary.  Join us on December 12th at 6:30pm for sweet 
Christmas songs to celebrate the season!  
 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjJ1qL_jfnZAhVBj1QKHTsPCXcQjRx6BAgAEAU&url=http://unoy.org/en/twitter-strategy/&psig=AOvVaw34DJ_FxOuzOWLHGI1moS6s&ust=1521573725970710
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If you have any questions or would like more information about the preschool, 
please contact Lora Norris or Adrienne Mesa at 480 892 9166 or 
preschool@gilbertumc.org. 

Enroll Today! We have openings for the spring session for Parent Tot. Registration packets will 

be available in November for classes that start in January. We’d love to have you as part of our 

preschool family!  If you’re interested in more information, please check out our website- 

http://gilbertumcpreschool.com/ or give us a call for a tour!  
 

 
Shop at Fry’s Food Stores with your VIP card and get great savings, earn fuel points, and help 

our church preschool.  Just go online to FrysFood.com, scroll to the bottom of the page 

and click on Fry’s Community Rewards under Community. Log on to your account and 

search our organization number, DM609.  You’re all set!  Your savings help us to earn 

money for our wonderful program.  Thank you! 
 
 
 
Some preschool fun!: 
Make these Fun Turkey Snack Bags for little ones! http://
www.thatswhatchesaid.net/thanksgiving-turkey-snack-bags  
 
 

 
Try this fun take on the Hokey Pokey! 

Turkey Pokey 
You put your right wing in  

You put your right wing out 
You put your right wing in and you 

shake it all about 
You do the turkey pokey and you turn 

yourself around, That’s what it’s all 
about! 

Additional verses: 
Left wing   Tail feathers 
Drumsticks (legs)  Turkey Body 
(whole self) 
Stuffing (tummy) 
 

mailto:preschool@gilbertumc.org.
http://gilbertumcpreschool.com/
http://www.thatswhatchesaid.net/thanksgiving-turkey-snack-bags
http://www.thatswhatchesaid.net/thanksgiving-turkey-snack-bags
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https://phxfr.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/09/Frys-Food-rewards-pg.png&imgrefurl=https://phxfr.org/partners/frys-community-rewards/&docid=joT9jzLU_l6-gM&tbnid=vKKzuY46yllKeM:&vet=10ahUKEwiru6W2g-zWAhUF74MKHcMZAjgQMwiRAignMC
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Preschool and Kinder 

November 2019 Children’s Ministry What’s Happening? 

 

“Can you say thank you?” How many 

times will a child be asked that question 

in their preschool years? We ask them 

again and again because we want to help 

them learn to be thankful. This month is 

all about saying 

Thank you. In fact, 

we are going to be   

bubbling over with 

thankfulness with 

our Bubble Factory 

theme. Throughout 

the month, pre-

schoolers will learn to be thankful for 

their family, friends, and food. And, 

they’ll learn that saying, “Thank you” is 

just as important as being thankful. Im-

agine the preschoolers in your church 

learning to tell God thank you – for EVE-

RYTHING – all while having fun with their 

small group leaders and friends. Imagine 

them growing up giving thanks to the 

Lord with their WHOLE heart. 

Honor is letting someone know you 

see how valuable they really are. All 

people have value because they were 

created in God’s image. God values 

each of us so much that He sent Jesus 

to make it possible for us to have a 

forever relationship with Him. We fol-

low God’s example when we show 

others that they have value, too. Our 

kids will be looking at David and some 

of his stories to explore this theme!  

1st-6th graders 

   Wednesday                          

Wilds 
Our Wednesday night 

kids have been learn-

ing all about Paul and 

his ministry  as they 

build with Legos, learn, 

and grow!   

Mission: Collecting for The 

 Christamas Joy Experience! And 

the youth toy drive!  

Coming in December An Advent 

Study 

mailto:Children’s%20Ministry
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November 10 Dinner & 

Sand Volleyball at  

Dayspring 

RSVP needed. Additional 

details on time and dinner  

to be announced soon. 

                                                             Watch this page as we grow and bloom  

                                                into  all we can be….. 

                                             The search is still in process and  

                                            We will bring any news as soon as it is  

                             available to us. 
             

  

Youth Communications 

TEXT MESSAGE UPDATES & REMINDERS 

       Youth updates via Remind app.  

    TEXT: @fumcgil to 81010 Youth News.  

Make sure we have your email &  

    permission to send to that address 

Watch for upcoming detail on helping our youth serve the inner city youth  
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Do you want your child or children to sing in  

a children’s choir? 
If they are ages 5-12 years (basically school  

elementary school age including middle school) please  

contact  Randy Vanderpol  at  

randallvanderpol@gmail.com or Melissa at  

melissavanderpol67@gmail.com  and either myself or  

my wife Melissa will get back with them.   Or you can  

text Melissa  at 314-570-5896. 

 

Do you play an instrument  that is considered a part of 

an orchestra? 
Join us to play for our church family for  a Christmas Concert  

please contact  Randy Vanderpol  at  

randallvanderpol@gmail.com or Melissa at  

melissavanderpol67@gmail.com  and one of us   

will get back with you    

Or you can text Melissa  at 314-570-5896.    

Or you can call the office with your information. 

Do you have a youth who would like to sing or perform 

in a youth band? 

                                                     If they are interested  in singing or playing in a youth  

        Band please contact  Randy Vanderpol  at  

       randallvanderpol@gmail.com or  

       Melissa at  melissavanderpol67@gmail.com                   

and one of us               

will get back with       

 you . 

 Or you can call. Melissa  at           

314-570-5896. Or you can call the  

office   with your information. 
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Mark your calendar for these other upcoming events: 
 

Family Promise Week of November 3rd thru 10th.  Please email DyAnn O’Brien  at Family 
Promise November 3rd to  10th  To find out how you can help, stop by the Missions table 
between services  October 27th  or email DyAnn O’Brien at dyannob@gmail.com. 
 

For Veterans Day (Nov. 11th) We are going to honor our veterans of FUMCOG and would like 
a photo in uniform and current photo to put in a slide show .   Please send photos to 
pastordiamond@gilbertumc.org. 
 

General Conference 2019 Informational meeting in Sanctuary  on November 10th at 12:30. 
Please rsvp if you need childcare. 
 

A charge conference for The First United Methodist Church of Gilbert is scheduled for Tuesday 
November 12 at 7pm in the Sanctuary for the purpose of conducting the business of the 
charge as required by the 2016 Book of Discipline. This is a charge conference, which means 
only members of the church council may vote. Members of the church are welcome to attend 
and speak but will not have vote. 
 

Book Club. We are reading “Killers of the Flower Moon” by David Grann for November 21st 
meeting  
 

Rev. N. Susan Brims, DS, invites the members and friends of The First United Methodist 
Church of Gilbert to a congregational meeting, which is a Church Conference, to be held on 
Sunday November 24 at Noon in the Activity Center. The purpose of this meeting is to vote on 
pastoral compensation and to engage in prayerful conversation about the identity of 
congregation. In this holy time between GC 2019 and GC 2020, we have the opportunity to 
remember who we are in Christ. We want to reflect deeply on our own identity; to consider 
who we are together, who we are in our community, and who we want to be beyond 2020 as a 
church community. We are invited to embrace a challenge -- to enter into a holy conversation, 
and to prayerfully consider what might be said about the identity of this congregation. We 
enter this process with no hidden agenda, no coercion to think a certain way. This is not a time 
to choose a plan or join a movement. It is also not a time to run away from each other or avoid 
each other. It is a time to encourage one another in the faith as we face our future together. 
 

Interfaith service  November 26th at 7:00pm in Sanctuary. More Information to  come! 
 

Thanks giving Day  November 28th.  Office will be  closed for Thanksgiving  November 28 and 29th. 
 

Decorate the Sanctuary  for Christmas Season November 30th 8AM-Noon. Let Barbara know that you 
are coming  at b.burford@cox.net Come join the Fun! 
 

"Save the Date for a Special Choral Concert by The East Valley Harmonizers! Concert is Sunday 
December 8, 2pm, in the First UMC Gilbert Sanctuary. 
 

Chili ‘n’ Caroling  December 8th at 6-8 PM  come and enjoy the fun! 
 

Special Advent Music Program with Volunteer Orchestra December 15th at 8:00 and 9:30  
services. 
 

Blue Christmas service  December 19th 7 pm. 
 

Christmas Eve Services at 4, 6, 8, 10pm on December 24th  

 

 

mailto:dyannob@gmail.com.
mailto:b.burford@cox.net
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Gilbert Men’s Ministry 

Pathfinders Breakfast Invitation 
 

Saturday  November 16th • 8 - 9:30am • Activity Center 
Please RSVP to:  MensGroup@gilbertumc.org  

 Come enjoy a hearty breakfast 

 Meet men for spiritual growth and support 

 Personal testimonial & life sharing 

 

Donation List for 

Gilbert Elementary 
****All food items must be individually packaged**** 

 

_____ Gatorade     _____ New sweatshirts & jackets 

____ Water      _____ “Trapper-Keeper” type note 

_____ Granola Bars/Breakfast Bars        book/binders 

_____ Pop Tarts     _____ Composition Books (not spiral-

_____ Peanut Butter-filled or Cheese-filled Crackers   bound) 

_____ Cups of Mac’n Cheese     _____ Gently used books for students 

to take (just add water variety)   home 

_____ Cheez-Its 

_____ Goldfish 

_____ Fruit Snacks 
  

Don’t forget to Bring in your BoxTops for Education 

  

Please leave donations in the 

Activity Center in the designated space. 
 

 

School Volunteers Needed 

Please email Missions at missions@gilbertumc.org if you are interested in volunteering.  

The school needs to know the area of interest and how often you can help.  Examples in-

clude helping with math, reading, or starting an after-school club such as knitting, crafts, 

model-building, chorus and gardening.  A background check and finger-printing is required 

for these volunteer positions. 

mailto:MensGroup@gilbertumc.org
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Get ready to bless our less fortunate neighbors with a 

box of "fixins" for a  

delicious Thanksgiving meal.  
Imagine what your donation of $40.00 can do! 

Decorate the Sanctuary for  

Christmas 

November 30th at 8 am to Noon 

Contact Barbara at 

b.burford@cox.net 

Come and join the fun! 

Donation envelopes can be found in the pews or you may stop by the 

Missions Table on the patio to donate and/or volunteer. The boxes will 

be delivered in the afternoon of Monday, November 25. 

Please contact Chris Cantwell at ccantwell2001@yahoo.com to  

volunteer to deliver boxes or if you have questions. 

mailto:ccantwell2001@yahoo.com
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Missions Team Update 
It’s coming up on a busy time of year for all of us and the Missions Team is no exception! 

Listed below are some of the programs we will be organizing. We are overwhelmed at 

the generosity of our church in all our endeavors. 
 

*The annual Turkey Drive. Keep a lookout in the pews for envelopes or on the patio to 

either donate funds and/or volunteer to deliver fixin’s for a Thanksgiving meal to our Gil-

bert and surrounding area neighbors who might not be able to afford a Thanksgiving 

meal. 
 

*November 3-10 we’ll host folks enrolled in the local Family Promise Program. Up to 20 

family members from the program will spend the night on the church campus and enjoy 

evening meals. Always needed are volunteers to prepare and serve meals, spend the 

night and serve as hosts, setup/cleanup of beds and washing sheets along with other 

jobs. If you’d like to help or want more information, again, look for us on the patio. 
 

*We’ve had great response to the newest campaign, our partnership with Gilbert Ele-

mentary School. Using funds from a concert earlier this year, we have already been 

able to donate snacks and supplies to the school. In the past few weeks after a notice in 

the bulletin, we have had a big response to the donations of items needed. The happi-

ness and appreciation from the students who have helped unload the things we have 

donated are very evident! This an on-going campaign, so bring in donations from the list 

anytime and place them on the donation shelves in the Activity Center. If you’ve mis-

placed your list, you can find a new one on the donations shelves or contact mis-

sions@gilbertumc.org 
 

*The Be A Santa to a Senior program run by Home Instead will provide gift suggestions. 

This program benefits indigent seniors in our area who may not receive a gift or who 

have very little to no family contact for the holidays. Take a gift tag, purchase the gift 

listed and return it gift-wrapped and ready for delivery to the seniors. 
 

*Christmas gift tags will also be available on the patio for you to take and purchase 

gifts for under-privileged children. 
 

These are just a few ways to spread our love and caring to our community. Anyone inter-

ested in joining the Missions Team may contact us at missions@gilbertumc.org 

Watch for the tree and table 

on the patio! 

 

And make the Christmas  for 

one senior warm and bright! 

  

mailto:missions@gilbertumc.org
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Join us for a concert  on Sunday December 8th  at 2:00 pm  in the Sanctuary    

 Presented by the Gilbert Men's 
Pathfinder Ministry.  A Free-Will 
offering will benefit the Gilbert 
Men's Ministry. The EV  
Harmonizers are a 501c(3)  
non-profit.  50% of proceeds  
benefit the Gilbert Men’s  
Ministry of the First United 
 Methodist Church of Gilbert. 

 

Please join us for a  
 

Special Advent Music Program   
 

On December 15, 2019 

at the 8:00 and 9:30 services 

Choir will be singing , with organ 

 and the 

Volunteer Orchestra. 
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Meet our new Members and Welcome them when you see them on campus! 

Danielle and Chris Mendoza  have been married for 

seven years and have one daughter and three sons; 

Sofia Steven, David and Daniel.  They learned about 

our church through Tuesday morning Bible Study.   

Danielle likes bible study, helping moms and chil-

dren.  Chris works in IT  and likes swimming and art.  

Their niece came to witness the baptism and joining the church.  Pastor Rick baptized Daniel 

on   September 29th.      

Jeannie and Larry Randolph are transferring their  

membership from Ellston UMC in Ellston Iowa; which is a small 

town in south west Iowa. They have been married for 47 years  

and are both retired.  Jeanne loves watching their  

grandsons play soccer, reading, walking and shopping.  Larry also 

loves watching their grandsons play soccer,  

gardening, cooking and reading.    
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Congregational Care Support Groups 
For more information about groups and 
other support available, please contact 

Pastor Diamond at 
pastordiamond@gilbertumc.org 

or 480-892-9166  

Grief Share Support Group 
For those grieving the loss of someone close to them.  

This support group Led by Kay Pealstrom is meeting  on  

Saturdays from 9am-10:30am in Room 133.   

Living Hope Support Group 
A group for those experiencing trauma or deal-

ing with PTSD (post traumatic stress disorder).  

This group meets on Wednesday evenings from 

6:30-8:30pm.    

 

  

mailto:pastordiamond@gilbertumc.org


 

18 

    Chat  N Chew 

meets every 

Wednesday at 

Noon in Rm 133  

  1 Gilbert Men’s 

Group Retreat  

Friday evening 

6:00 pm through 

Sunday  

at Noon 

2 

3    Family 

 promise  week 

4  Family 

 promise  

week 

5 Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

Family 

 promise  week 

6 Wednesday 

night fellowship 

and classes  

 

7Christian 

women's  

Fellowship 

11am 

shawl meeting  

1PM 

  

8  Family 

 promise  week 

9    Family 

 promise  week 

Grief Share  

surviving the 

holidays 9:30 

10 Informa-

tional 

meeting 

12:30 in 

Sanctuary 

Youth  

Dinner and 

Sand volleyball 

at Dayspring 

11Veterans 

Day  church 

office closed  

12Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

Charge 

 Conference 

7PM in  

Sanctuary  

13 Wednesday 

night fellowship 

and classes  

Chat  N Chew 

meets every 

Wednesday at 

Noon in Rm 133  

14 book club 

11AM  

 

15 16  Men’s 

Breakfast  

8-9:30 

Grief Share  

surviving the 

holidays 9:30 

17 18 

 

19Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

 

20 Wednesday 

night fellowship 

and classes  

Chat  N Chew 

meets every 

Wednesday at 

Noon in Rm 133  

21 22 23 

24  

Congregational 

meeting  on 

issues of UMC 

church 

NOON in AC 

25 26Tuesday  

Morning  

Bible Study 

Interfaith  

Service 7PM 

27 Wednesday 

night fellowship 

and classes  

28  

Thanksgiving 

Day  

29 Office closed 

the 28 and 29 

30 Decorate the 

Sanctuary for 

Christmas 8am-

noon 

November Calendar of Events 2019 
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Give your heart to Jesus ……………………. Pray More  
 

 

1 

 

2 3 4   Chat  N Chew 

meets every 

Wednesday at Noon 

in Rm 133  

5   Christian  

Women’s  

Fellowship 

 

6  

 

 

7 

 

8  9 10 Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

 

11  Wednesday night 

fellowship and classes 

 Chat  N Chew meets 

every Wednesday at 

Noon in Rm 133  

12  Shawl  

ministry  1pm  

 

13 14 

15 Special Ad-

vant Music 

Program  with 

Holiday Volun-

teer Orchestra  

At 8:00 and 

9:30 services  

16 17  Tues  

Morning  

Bible Study 

18 Wednesday night 

fellowship and classes  

19 Book Club  

11AM 

Blue Christmas  

Service 7 PM 

20  21  Men’s 

breakfast   

8-9:30 am 

 

22 23  Winter 

break 

24 Christmas 

Eve Services 

4:00, 6:00, 

8:00, 10:00 

25 Christmas Day 

Office closed 

26 27 28 

 

29 30 31       

       

December Calendar of Events 2019 
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Pam Johnson                    1            

Stan Gill Jr                             1 

Tiffany Scharff                                      2              

Karen Orndorff                              4 

Terry Bettis      5                                                 

Barbara Valbuena                 5                         

Chris Slayton       6             

Daniel Murphy                             7 

Jan Casebolt                  7                       

David Baker      8                                  

Margaret Knoll                          9 

Dan Bose                            10        

Chloe Boesch                  10          

Jeremy Norris                11 

Wendy Griffith                                11 

Lauren Gill                            11         

Linda Sanders    12 

Ted Jung                 12 

Jacob Galvin                 13  

Kay Warg       14 

Michelle Reynolds               15            

David Gripentrog II   15            

Jim Bohart                 15                

Fred Contreras                16  

Kendra Diegan     17 

Trish Odell                            17 

Blanche McDonough     18 

Alana Uhl     19              

Jonathan Granado                  20     

Stuart Wiemers                                      21

     

B
irth

d
ays / A

n
n

iversaries  

November  Birthdays Cheryl Covington 21       

Teverly Taylor   22 

Alyssa Houseman 23 

Roy Phelps  24 

Barbara Burford 25 

Donn Brown   26 

Craig Thompson 27 

Jenny Vallera  27 

Kelcy Skinner  28 

Colleen Gripentrog 28 

Michelle Bulter  29 

Sharon Kotsonas 30 

Date Sweet Couple   Years Married 
 
11 Robyn and Clifford Oswald   31 
14 Laurel and Dan Redman   10 
20 Linda and Jeff Martell                         37 
20 Karla and Doug Romfo   43  
22         Linda and Frederick Hartmann  51 
22  Sally and Art Poeske    62 
23  Angela  and David Mittner   14 
25 Maryellen and Jerry Davis   30 
27 Trish and Ted Jung    43 

November Anniversaries 


